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ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During April we think of, and
pray for people living in: -

W/c Apr 2nd Cooks Hill
W/c Apr 9th  Pike Lane, Wood Lane, The Clough
W/c Apr 16th Roddy Lane and Beech Lane
W/c Apr 23rd  Chapel Avenue
W/c Apr 30th     Chapel Lane

We invite you to add your own prayers
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by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month
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Dear Readers

Spring is here at last, the longer days and most important of all, the
sunshine.  We all feel better for a good dose of sunshine, and I hope
that Easter will be warm and sunny for all the special events that are
being held everywhere.

On 28th April the Mid Cheshire 5K run returns to Kingsley and will be
starting at 7.15pm at the cricket ground.  See article for further details.

The Red Bull is organising a Spring Fair and May Queen on 30th April,
in aid of Kingsley Youth Group.  See ad for full details of what’s on,
this promises to be  a great family day out.

It is time for the Friends of KNVI to renew their membership and you
will find the renewal form in the centre pages.  If you have not been to
the Village Institute recently you will see that many improvements
have been made so far and work is progressing as funds become
available.  All this would not be possible, however, without the
volunteers who have worked tirelessly to make these improvements a
reality and I’m sure you will all join me in thanking them for their efforts.

Elizabeth



Coming soon . . .

Is it possible for a sausage to lead to a complete change to your life?

The May production by Kingsley Players will try to answer that question. The
Grand Gesture is a black comedy about a young man, down on his luck and – he
thought – jokingly wanting to  “make a statement” by killing himself. Many
people turn up, not to talk him out of it, but to get him to make his "Grand
Gesture" theirs in support of their own campaign. They include a Socialist, two
women trying to get the same man and many others. He’s bemused.

The play calls for a choir of angels. Ashton Sings has stepped up to the plate and
is that choir.  Martin Jones, their musical director, has specially arranged pieces
that will be recorded and form a big part of the production.

Rehearsals are in full flow, props are being collected and lines are being learnt.
All under the watchful eye of Ed Green, our director. It promises to be a very
entertaining evening. Tickets will be on sale in April.

The production dates are from May 17th to 20th inclusive

WANTED
 Someone to cut lawns in Kingsley weekly

We are looking for a reliable person to cut our lawns on a weekly basis.
Must be over 16 and prepared to use a 21" self propelled rotary mower and
flymo (to cut banks). This takes approx. 2hours and paid at £25 each time.

We will provide instruction on safe use of equipment.
If interested please ring 787109 after 4 or at weekend

You are invited to an evening of something different!
Non-threatening!

CONTEMPORARY MUSIC
and REFLECTIONS for HOLY WEEK

on Tuesday April 11th at 8pm at the Hurst Methodist Church,
Kingsley.

Anne Gibson will lead and
Alison Peate and family will lead

quiet singing from 7.45.



Following the recent AGM, held on 28th March, KCA are looking for new
committee members to help with the running of the Community Centre.
Many of those involved with running the centre have been doing so for a
number of years and we are keen to have people involved so that the
centre reflects the needs and wishes of the community. If you have used
the centre, are able to spare a little bit of time and could help out in any way
then please give me a call on 788125.
New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get involved
with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in touch

Monday 10th April Gardening Club    8.00pm
Wednesday 5th April Kingsley W I       7.30pm
Wednesday 12th,26th April Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm
Thursday 20th, 27th April Kingsley Youth Group
Friday 7th – Sunday 9th April : Art Exhibition. Further details in
Kingsley News and on Kingsley Village Facebook Page.

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a
fabulous venue for a party, be it  Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or
Wedding Celebrations. Children’s Parties are particularly popular!
There is potentially something here of interest for everyone : it is truly
a Centre for the Community

 Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com

WANTED

Left handed golf clubs. I have Canadian relatives flying over for my
daughter`s wedding in July and am looking to borrow or hire one or two
sets of left handed golf clubs for Monday 3 July and possibly Thursday 6
July. If you are able to help or know of anywhere I can hire clubs please
ring Karen on 01928 788722



Kingsley Parish Council Meeting 21 March 2017

Members of the Public One member of the public attended the meeting.

Planning applications.  Six  planning applications were received.
17/00520/FUL The Homestead  Norley Road  Kingsley Single Storey rear
extension . 17/00562/FUL 7 Highbank Road  Kingsley 1st floor extension to
rear and addition of pitched roof to side. 17/00532/S73 The Croft  Mill Lane
Kingsley Removal of condition 3 of 4/17624 date 1.3.1988. 17/00575/S73
Town Farm Quarry  Mill Lane  Kingsley Variation of conditions 1,6, 63 & 68 of
planning permission . 17/00575/S73 Town Farm Quarry  Mill Lane  Kingsley
Variation of conditions 1,5,61 & 63 of planning permission. 17/00661/FUL
Kingsley Mill  Mill Lane  Kingsley New public access.

Playing Field.  Treefellers Ltd will be carrying out necessary maintenance work
on 26 March 2017. Unfortunately, during the recent storm, one tree which was
due for maintenance fell onto the garden room of a property adjoining the
playing field, this was removed the same day by Treefellers.  Work has been
carried out on the lights but one light needs further repair.  Suggestions of
how to accommodate both dog walkers who like to allow their dogs to run free
and other users of the playing field were considered at the meeting and further
consideration will take place at the next council meeting in order to make some
decisions.

Cemetery.  The Boardroom (the building inside the entrance to the cemetery)
is to have a new floor on 1 May 2017 and will be painted both inside and
outside.  Two plans for creating a new cremation area for plots in the
Extension of the Cemetery and also improving the area around the War
Memorial will be discussed further by Council at the next meeting.

Community Fund Applications   Council is in the process of informing those
groups who have applied for grants, of the decision made by Council.  The
successful applicants will be invited to receive their cheques at the April
Council meeting - 18 April.

Defibrillators  A defibrillator has now been installed on the outside of the
Kingsley & Newton Village Institute.  The second one will be installed on the
outside of the Pharmacy shortly.  Council would like to record their thanks to
Ben Turner the electrician at Cheshire Boiler & Electrical Services for offering
his services free and also to Hayley & Baz of Cube Lighting who installed the
defibrillator at KNVI for free, very generous.  Many thanks also go to the
pharmacist Mark, for allowing the defibrillator to be installed on the wall of the
Pharmacy.  Training on the use of the defibrillators and CPR will be arranged
by the Council within the next few months. This training will be open to
everyone who would like to attend and will be well advertised within the village.



Annual Parish Meeting  The APM took place immediately after the main
council meeting and reports from the Chairman, Financial Officer, and other
councillors with dedicated responsibilities were read out.  These reports are
included in the APM Minutes which will be placed on the village website in due
course.
PLEASE NOTE that the Minutes of the Parish Council’s meetings are placed
on the village website each month.

Kingsley Bookworms – Next meeting 6th April 2017 at the
Red Bull at 7.30

Our March meeting was very busy. Our “book of the month” was My
Husband’s Wife by Jane Corry. In addition to this we had also decided to
read the Costa shortlisted books to see how our opinions lined up with the
judges’.

“My Husband’s Wife” quite well received although the average score was
2.9, a lot lower than other books. While we thought it was an easy read,
we felt that there were too many coincidences to be believable. The
atmosphere created by the book was sinister.

The reason for reading the Costa books was that, in the past, we had
been critical of prize winning books and we wanted to sample shortlisted
books. The four books were Days Without End by Sebastian Barry (the
winner), This Must Be the Place by Maggie O’Farrell, The Essex Serpent
by Sarah Perry and The Gustav Sonata by Rose Tremain. During our
discussion we agreed that there was a significant difference in the writing
between My Husband’s Wife and these books. This, in turn, tends to lead
to better “book club” conversations.

At our April meeting we will be talking about “Birds without Wings” by
Louis de Bernieres, an author that we have read before. In May we will be
talking about The Vance Legacy by R Haywood Glen. The book is set in
the southern United States, against a backdrop of slavery and life on a
tobacco plantation. A full list of our books for 2017 is on our Facebook
page.

Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. If you
want more information, or to join in any of our events please contact me
on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have
also got our own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.



WI
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 5th April at 7-30pm in Kingsley Community Centre

The speaker will be

June Corner on Naughty but Nice”

The May meeting will be on Wednesday 3rd and the speaker will be
Ray O’Brien on ‘The Merseyside Entertainers’

Visitors are always welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings

Parish Church of St John’s Kingsley
Services and Activities in April

Sunday 2nd April
 10.00 am - Holy Communion
6.30 pm Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton
Sunday 9th April - Palm Sunday
10.00 am - Morning Worship
Thursday 13th April - Maundy Thursday
6.30 pm - Holy Communion at St John’s Norley
Friday 14th April - Good Friday
10.00 Family Service -  Followed by Hot Cross Buns in the Vicarage
2.00 pm - Readings, Meditations & Music, Christ Church Crowton

Journey with Jesus

During Holy Week 10th - 14th April the church will be open every day from
9.00am to 6.00pm.

Come and walk through a series of Prayer Stations, reflect on Jesus
journey to the cross and it’s relevance for us today.

Come for peace, quiet, personal prayer and reflection.

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Vicar:  Rev’d Pete Rugen 01928 787180
Curate:  Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

We wish everyone a Blessed and Peaceful Easter



CHRISTIAN AID WEEK MAY 14 - 20.

We are proposing to do a house to house collection on behalf of Christian
Aid again this year. Our news reports are continually telling us of the
desperate plight of refugees and Christian Aid not only supports them but
works in communities throughout the third world to assist development,
enhance standards of living and in the longer term reduce the flow of
refugees.

Please give generously again this year as you have done in the past.
If there is anyone who would be prepared to help with collecting we would
love to hear from you.

Please call Kay or John on 01928 787475.

The Hurst Souperstars’

Soup lunch
Will be on:

Monday 10th APRIL
Noon to 1.00 pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.

*******************
All proceeds this month in aid of “All
We Can” East Africa Appeal. If you

have not been before you will be warmly
welcomed and enjoy a friendly chat

whilst eating delicious home-made soup
and pudding. Really good selection of

soups and puds !!!
There is even a small raffle with many
small prizes to be won!!!

PAINT TESTERS
I have over 20 hardly used paint testers – Dulux and Crown – mainly
neutral colours but also some greens and blues.
I had trouble choosing a colour for the kitchen!
Please contact Rosemary Weeks on 01928 788130 if interested

LITTER PICK UPDATE

On Saturday 11th March 12 of
the litter pick team collected 14
bags of litter.

The next litter picks will be on Sat-
urday 1st of April and Saturday
13th of May. Please note the
change of date for the April litter
pick.

Thank you to all who pick up litter
in our village.

Litter picks start from Kingsley
Community Centre at 10.00 with
all equipment provided.

Eila Birtwistle



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
                                                 4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 30th March

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cove costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is
**Please note earlier date due to Easter holidays



In March 10 people enjoyed a 7.5 mile walk starting from
Prestbury village centre.  The weather was dry and the
walk took them by the side of the River Bollin, across fields
and tracks towards the village of Mottram St Andrew.  From
here they climbed steeply towards the ridge of Danielhill
Wood, and through the woods of Hare Hill, owned by the
National Trust, where they had a picnic lunch.  After lunch
 they crossed more fields, a brook and finally Prestbury Golf Course before
arriving back at the village centre.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
. Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club
page of the Kingsley Village  website.  For more information tel. 788132
(short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group

Mid Cheshire 5K
The Mid-Cheshire 5k returns to Kingsley on Friday 28th April starting at
7.15pm. This staging of the race will also incorporate the England Athletics
5k Road Running Championships with some of the country’s best athletes
coming to the village. There will be some disruption from 7.00pm until
approximately 8.00pm in the Ball Lane, Mill Lane and Crewood Common
Road areas due to the course being closed to traffic.  Spectators are
invited to Kingsley Cricket club to see the start of the race or to Gibson’s
Mill Café which is the 1km point as well as being close to the finish area.
The organisers have asked that locals coming to watch attend on foot.
Race Director Mike Harrington said “As it’s not a school night we would
love to see as many accompanied children attending as possible,
preferably with drums, tambourines and cowbells to create a fantastic
atmosphere for the runners approaching the finish on Mill Lane”.  For more
information on the race visit www.cutefruitevents.com

FOR SALE

Mountfield RV150 self propelled petrol mower. 15 inch cut. £50. Buyer
collects. Contact 788794 for address





On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

First to see in March was Harlequin’s production of the French farce A Flea in
Her Ear by Georges Feydeau and it seems that a large number of Kingsley
residents attended. We hope this column contributed to that and we were
pleased to receive some feedback. It was all very positive and the play certainly
lived up to what it said on the tin. It was fast and furious with countless
impressively timed exits and entrances with an ensemble cast showing just how
good a traditional farce can be. Deservedly nearly sold out all week.
Congratulations to KP’s (Kingsley Players) Malcolm Barker who directed this
hilarious Hilary Egan romp (and was also in the cast) and to cast member KP’s
Jake Powell.
Those of you who went to Chester Little Theatre to see The Cripple of
Inishmaan were delighted by the slick presentation of this hugely funny Irish
play by Martin McDonagh which was a credit to director. We recommend you
look out for further productions by this group.
A lot of you travelled to Tarvin to see director Yvette Owen produce her
adaptation of Dicken’s Great Expectations for Ashton Hayes Theatre Club. An
original take on this classic story and it was good to see such a large cast work
so well together. The cast included KP members Fran Hamer (Calendar Girls)
Ellie Hamer (Time of My Life), and James Partington (Oliver). The ensemble
included members of a number of local choirs who swelled the numbers and
their singing added to the general atmosphere. A superb night out.
That is it at the time of “going to press” but there are still a few to see later this
month Including Kingsley Juniors’ Fantastic Mr Fox, upon which we will report
next month
In April:
28th March to 1st (April) Zodiacs present 9 to 5 at The Brindley, Runcorn. If you
like musicals at all, then this is definitely the one to see. Zodiacs usual crowd of
talented singers and actors being led by Rachel Roberts (Kingsley Allo Allo
groupies will know her better for a resistance leader). Thoroughly recommended
and clearly the show to see. https://tickets.thebrindley.org.uk/en-
GB/shows/9%20to%205%20the%20musical/events

25th – 29th Moulton Drama Group – Some of My Best Friends Are Women
by Carole Tricker. This delightful little comedy was performed in Kingsley last
year but if you missed it then, it is well worth seeing. https://www.mdg.org.uk/
Looking forward to May, Ed Green is back at Kingsley Players with The Grand
Gesture and KP’s Malcolm Barker is a guest director for Ashton Hayes
Theatre Club with Last Tango in Tarvin (two plays from the Little Grimley
series).Definitely ones for the diary.
If your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then please email
us and tell us about it by emailing cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.

John Doe



KINGSLEY & NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE
Registered Charity No 517740

FRIENDS’  2017-2018 RENEWAL NOTICE

Our payment structure for the Financial Year 2017/18 is as follows :
Those who wish to use the facilities of the Institute shall become Friends of the Institute by
making a donation of  £15. This payment is asked for as a contribution to the Institute to
consolidate the financial position whilst the Management Committee improves the facilities
and the fabric of the building. We stress that the Committee will use its discretion for any
known cases of hardship.

Tennis & Bowls : to be an Adult/Adult Family member of the KNVI Bowls and Tennis
sections you must be a Friend of KNVI.
Membership of Bowls and Tennis : the following list of charges applies to both Bowls and
Tennis, one payment will enable you to play either tennis or bowls or both. This is a
significant change in the membership structure. Persons becoming members must register
their interest for either bowls or tennis or both and must agree to abide by the rules and
playing etiquette of both disciplines. Each section will be managed by a working committee
which will be responsible to the KNVI Management Committee.
Fees : a. Adult membership £20 annually

 b. Junior membership (under 18 yrs) £10 annually
 c. Family membership £45 annually
 d. Pay to Play : £2.50 per time for both tennis and bowls
 e. Student membership (for all those in full time education) : £10

Please note : Junior membership does not stand alone, a parent/guardian must also
become a Friend of the Institute

Guests : Bowls and tennis members will be entitled to take a guest with them free of
charge to use the sports facilities, limited to three occasions annually for the same guest
,after which time the guest will be asked to comply with one of the above memberships.
Tuition : Any Friend of KNVI will be permitted to use the bowling green and tennis courts
for tuition arranged by the bowling and tennis sections for a limited time to establish
whether they wish to pursue the activity.
Friends’ Children : Any child whose parent/s is /are Friends of KNVI may join in any
activity of KNVI. With respect to bowls and tennis, Friends must be members of one of
these sections for their child(ren) to qualify. This is designed to allow children to play the
sport with their parents. If the child wishes to use the facilities otherwise then he/she
must become a Junior member of the relevant section.
Other activities take place at the Institute on a regular basis : Line Dancing, Indoor Bowls,
Snooker, Quiz Nights, Tai-Chi, Spanish Language Classes. Please contact any member of
the Management Committee for further details.

Kingsley & Newton Village Institute is a registered charity providing a Village Hall and
other facilities primarily for the people of Kingsley and Newton, but also for others.
The support scheme “Friends of KNVI”, launched by the KNVI Management Committee in
2015 has helped restore the financial viability of the Village Institute and has generated
new interest in the Institute’s facilities. You, as a Friend of KNVI, would play a vital role in
conserving what is a wonderful asset for the community. An added bonus is that, as a
registered charity, additional income is available for the Institute through Gift Aid if you are
a taxpayer. This only applies to your Friends’ donation and not the Sports
Membership. In 2016-2017 we have been able to reclaim nearly £500 through this
scheme. We sincerely hope that you will support us in this way as we move forward.



Please return the completed application form to Elizabeth M Batey, KNVI Treasurer,
Higher Heyes Farm, Ball Lane, Kingsley, Frodsham, WA6 8HP, or hand in to the
Institute.
Thank you.
The Management Committee



WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 2nd APRIL-Passion Sunday
10:00 am  Morning Worship at The Hurst :Mr K.Jackson
6.30 pm   At Blakelees  Chapel : Mr P.Garner
Sunday 9th APRIL-Palm Sunday
8.15am   At The Hurst : Communion :Revd I.Rigby
10:00am  Morning Worship at The Hurst Mr R.Swettenham
6.30pm  At Blakelees Chapel : Mrs J.Batey
Sunday 16th APRIL-Easter Sunday
10:00am At The Hurst- Holy Communion : Revd I. Rigby
2.30pm  At Blakelees Chapel:Holy Communion: Revd I. Rigby
Sunday 23rd APRIL -2nd of Easter
10:00am At The Hurst- Mr M. Barnard
6.30pm At Blakelees Chapel- Mr I.Johnson
Sunday 30th APRIL -3rd of Easter
10:00am  At The Hurst-Prof N.Ford
6.30pm  At Blakelees Chapel-Revd A.Crump

 All   are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children every week (Not in the month  of August) and
those who presently attend, really do enjoy!

Hollow Lane, Kingsley (Next to the Horseshoe Inn)
www.elegancehealthandbeauty.com

April Offers
Zen Spa Jessica Pedicure £25

A soothing pedicure that includes foot & nail
treatment with a relaxing foot spa & hard skin

removal, followed by a lower leg & foot massage.
Finished with Jessica Polish. Upgrade to Shellac- £5

Luxury Face & Back Treatment £40
A 60 minute treatment that includes a Revitalizing

Back Exfoliation and Back, Neck and Shoulder
Massage using ESPA Body Oils followed by a

Relaxing Personalized Express Facial to suit your
skin type.

Telephone 01928 787870
Or email mail@elegancehealthandbeauty.com

* offers can be booked separately or together. Cannot be used in conjunction with any other offer.





10% discount for readers of Kingsley
News *

Start your weight loss journey today
and receive 10% discount for your

first four weeks
My name is Laura Summers and I am an

Independent Cambridge Weight Plan
Consultant. I am based in Norley and
offer home visits throughout Cheshire.

Give me a call on  or email
 quoting

 for more details
*This offer is available only through

Laura Summers,
Independent Weight Plan Consultant

RPD Property Maintenance

All property repairs inside and
out

Completed to the highest
standard

Friendly local professional
service

and competitive prices

Please call me or email for a
quote

richarddobson22@outlook.com
Tel:  07976191987

Richard P Dobson

Slimming World

Acton Bridge Parish Rooms

Each Wednesday at 7.30pm

Love Life - Love Food -
Love Slimming World

It's where the magic happens!

Contact Irene Holmes on 07712
763324

Local Professional
Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the
elderly, in particular those

suffering from dementia. I am
CRB checked, fully insured,
and I can supply references.
My services include personal

care, domestic duties,
shopping, appointments, and

social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369
or 07850 445184."

mailto:richarddobson22@outlook.com


mailto:richarddobson22@outlook.com


GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364

SUMMER HANGING BASKETS
£14 each or 2 for £25
FREE DELIVERY



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295







Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in APRIL
School Holidays 1st-18th

Sat 8th 10:00am Village Litter Pick from KCC
Sun 9th   Palm Sunday
Mon 10th  Noon -13.00 hrs Soup Lunch at The Hurst Chapel
Tues 11th 9.00am Kingsley Walking Group - meet at KCC
Thurs 14th   19:30pm at Blakelees Chapel: Maundy Service
Fri 14th Good Friday
Sun 16th Easter Day
Wed 19th   20:00pm at the Hurst :Café Church
Sun 23rd  St George’s Day
Wed 27th 9.30a  Kingsley Walking Group - meet at KCC
Thurs 27th 14.30pm at The Wyches,Kingsley :Tea at Two Thirty.
Thurs 27th 19.30pm Hurst Methodist Church Council
Every Thursday in term time Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children. Every
Thursday at The Hurst during term time: 9amto 10am ”Mums Drop In” with
scones, toast and chat.

 Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Free trial for your first
attendance!!! Only £45.00 for ten sessions..


